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I N T R O D U C T I O N

Welcome To The 
SAA Newsletter

At the time of writing this newsletter Christmas is just days away.

May I take this opportunity to thank all of you for the support you have given to the SAA. As we 

approach the festive session I wish you and your families a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 

from myself as well as from all the SAA Executive and National Council.

Chris Jones, Chair

https://consult.defra.gov.uk/marine/consultation-on-the-third-tranche-of-marine-conser/
https://consult.defra.gov.uk/marine/consultation-on-the-third-tranche-of-marine-conser/


N D O ’ S  N E W S

There has been some debate whether or not to retain this level of Diver Grade. Initially this will be scheduled for 
inclusion, however this grade has no corresponding CMAS card and would in effect be an internal SAA Diver 
Grade. This, of course, is no different to a number of other dive agencies which have more diver grades than the 
four under the CMAS structure. 

National Diver SAA Four Star Diver

Steve Orange, NDO

NDO NEWS

NDO NEWS

At this festive time of year when everyone is after your money I would like to remind you of the RNLI 
need for continual support in the vital work that they do.

Whilst a certain breakdown service claimed to be the fourth emergency service a number of years ago I 
don’t think any diver would argue that the RNLI is the real fourth emergency service in the UK, indeed 
when we have problems at see these are the people we turn to first.
I know many SAA members will already be members of the RNLI and that many clubs run events to raise 
funds specifically for the RNLI. What I am asking the members who are not RNLI members to consider 
joining, full details can be obtained here:

           https://rnli.org/support-us/become-a-member

If you do not wish to become a member please consider a one off or other regular contribution, any 
amount would be welcome and help with the costs of maintaining this very valuable and important 
service, more details of one off contributions can be obtained here:

 https://rnli.org/support-us/give-money

It is that time of year again and I would remind everyone who is looking to dive early in the New Year to 
ensure that they renew their SAA membership by the 31st December.

Finally I wish every member and the family a very merry Christmas and a happy New Year, I hope Santa 
brings you all that new piece of dive kit you are hoping for.

Steve Orange, National Diving Officer
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S E C R E T A R Y ’ S  N E W S
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Just a reminder that the closing date for the SAA Awards or nominations for places on the National 
Executive/National Council is Friday 10th January 2020

John Rice, Secretary
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SAA AWARDS /NOMINATIONS 2019

CMAS CARDS

With effect from 1st January 2020 the cost of CMAS Diving/Instructor cards will increase from £12.50 to 

£15.00.  Nitrox cards will increase from £15.00 to £17.50. 

This is the first increase we have had for these cards for over 15 years, but due to the increase to costs to us, 

we are sure that you will understand the reason for this.

John Gough, Treasurer
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HEAD OFFICE NEWS

Putting all of my passion, qualifications and skills to good use, I created “Plan-It Divers” (SAA1142), with a friend and fellow 
diver, with a view to assisting others to develop their qualifications and skills. I am currently the Diving Officer of “Plan It 
Divers” and, over the years, I have also held positions of Training Officer, Secretary, Equipment Officer, Treasurer and 
Expeditions within clubs. 

For me, the most important aspect of diving has got to be safety. I think we can all agree that diving can be a dangerous 
sport. Proper training, preparation and planning before each and every dive is therefore key to ensuring that everyone has a 
great experience in as safe an environment as possible. This is the reason that I champion getting the right training and 
qualifications and taking the time to achieve them. 
I continue to help out fortnightly at our club with training and lectures for our new and existing members in order that I can 
pass on the knowledge, support and encouragement that I was once shown by others.

Looking to the Future

The future has always been clear to me. For years I have looked up to the Regional and National Instructors as these people 
are, for me, in a league of their own when it comes to supporting a great training agency by devoting their free time, skills 
and experiences to develop and help others in their sport.

As we see in 2018, I am grateful to have the opportunity to take on the role of Eastern Regional Representative (and 
hopefully soon, Regional Instructor also). I know I have rather large fins to fill, following the legacy that Barry has set up in 
this region over the years.

Please note, that with every online application, the SAA needs to be sent an ‘Evidence Gathering Form’. 
Please see attached.

This form is to replace the Welfare Officer signing the back of the hardcopy form to say that they are 
responsible for having seen the three types of Identification for the individual and will be kept on file in case 
DBS challenges the process of ID checking. The ID listed on this form must match the ID that the applicant 
enters on the online application.

This MUST be filled in by the Welfare Officer or Membership Secretary and sent to me at 
admin@saa.org.uk(email) or Irene Sartorius, SAA, Space Solutions Business Centre, Sefton Lane Maghull, 
Liverpool, L31 8BX (post) when the online application is submitted. I will then confirm that the named people 
are current SAA Instructors and forward to BSAC for their verification.

BSAC will not verify this application until they have received this.

If you have any queries please don’t hesitate to contact me

Attached is a guide to ‘How to’ fill in the online form. But if you have any questions or problems regarding 
this application process, you can call Disclosure services, who provide us with this programme, on 01691 
662255 or BSAC on 0151 350 6256. On Page one of the application process, the applicant must select 
Enhanced, when choosing which DBS check they are applying for.

Please note, that with every online application, the SAA needs to be sent an ‘Evidence Gathering 
Form’. Please see attached.

This form is to replace the Welfare Officer signing the back of the hardcopy form to say that they are 
responsible for having seen the three types of Identification for the individual and will be kept on file 
in case DBS challenges the process of ID checking. The ID listed on this form must match the ID that 
the applicant enters on the online application.

This MUST be filled in by the Welfare Officer or Membership Secretary and sent to me at 
admin@saa.org.uk(email) or Irene Sartorius, SAA, Space Solutions Business Centre, Sefton Lane 
Maghull, Liverpool, L31 8BX (post) when the online application is submitted. I will then confirm that 
the named people are current SAA Instructors and forward to BSAC for their verification.

BSAC will not verify this application until they have received this.

If you have any queries please don’t hesitate to contact me either by e-mail or on 0151 2871001

Irene Sartorius, Office Administrator
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    H E A D  O F F I C E  N E W S 
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Condolences 

Tonya Kaye

Our condolences go to the family of Tonya Kaye, who passed away after a short illness earlier this month. 
Tonya was a very pro-active member of Ilkeston & Kimberley SAC since joining in 2012. She was also a 
valuable member of the team who helped the Try-Dive sessions at Dive 2019 be so successful. She will be 
sorely missed.

Christmas & New Year Opening Times

- 24th /26th Dec CLOSED
- 27th Dec - Open 10am - 4pm
- 30th /31st Dec - Open 10am - 4pm
- 1st  Jan: CLOSED
- 2nd Jan onwards: normal opening hours

9am –    5pm

And Finally

On behalf of myself and the SAA National Executive/ Council,  I would like to thank you all for your 
support over the past year and wish all our members a very HAPPY CHRISTMAS and even better NEW 
YEAR.  Look forward to speaking to many of you in 2020 . Remember we are all here to help you and 
are only a phone call/e-mail away

Irene Sartorius, Office Administrator



8DEC  2 0 1 9  S A A  N E W S L  E T  T E R  



COURSES 

If the SAA course you want is not listed simply submit a National Course Application Form to Head Office and we will 
pass it to the Region Rep or National Coordinator to see what can be arranged in your area 

2020 

15/02/2020 1 Day O2/EDFA SEast Stefan Heathfield serep@saa.org.uk 07709276374 

14/03/2020 2 Days CLUB INSTRUCTOR SEast Stefan Heathfield serep@saa.org.uk 07709276374 

06/06/2020 1 Day RESCUE DIVER PT I SEast Stefan Heathfield serep@saa.org.uk 07709276374 

13/06/2020 1 Day RESCUE DIVER PT II SEast Stefan Heathfield serep@saa.org.uk 07709276374 

05/09/2020 1 Day OPEN WATER INST. PT I SEast Stefan Heathfield serep@saa.org.uk 07709276374 

12/09/2020 1 Day OPEN WATER INST. PT II SEast Stefan Heathfield serep@saa.org.uk 07709276374 

07/11/2020 1 Day O2/EDFA SEast Stefan Heathfield serep@saa.org.uk 07709276374 

9  DEC 2019 SAA  N E W  S L  E T  T  ER  

mailto:serep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:swalrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:swalrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:serep@saa.org.uk
mailto:swalrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:serep@saa.org.uk
mailto:swalrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:swalrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:serep@saa.org.uk
mailto:serep@saa.org.uk
mailto:swalrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:serep@saa.org.uk
mailto:serep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:swalrep@saa.org.uk
mailto:yhrep@saa.org.uk




Calling ALL SAA Members!!! 
 15% off website sales - Up to 20% off instore!! 

www.mad-divers.co.uk 

Unit 5, Southgate White Lund Industrial Estate, Morecambe, LA3 3PB. 

Tel: 01524 641 77 

Email: sales@mad-divers.co.uk 



AP Tekwing

AP Commando Explorer AP Commando 
AP Commando Escape 

AP Travelwing 

Fantastic discounts on AP Diving BCDs
exclusively for SAA members and instructors

SAA Members get a whopping 25% off RRP
SAA Instructors get a massive 35% off RRP

Visit www.apdiving.com/en/saa-discounts for more details

and call AP today on 01326 561040 to redeem your offer

The offer is available for all AP Diving BCDs and includes the AP Trident & the AP Redwing (not shown above).

Optional upgrades: integrated weight pouches, twinset cambands, Auto Air and emergency mini-cylinders are also discounted.

"We are very pleased to have this collaboration with a company renowned for its high quality products...
Next year AP will celebrate its 50th year in business as manufacturers of dive equipment in the UK. 
We feel AP Diving is a company that has a passion for diving that our members can trust in. 
We are happy to deliver this deal to the club as a positive benefit of being a member of the SAA."

Dennis Tammadge - Sub-Aqua Association Chair
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